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FRIENDS OF 1HE COLUMBIA GORGE 

SPRING 1991 NEWSLETTER 

319 S.W. Washington Street, Suite 301, Portland, Oregon, 97204 

Letter From the Executive Director 

Dear Friends: 

A's the first four months of the year come to a close, the Friends of 
the Columbia Gorge can look back on a challenging array of activities 
in building public support for the Permanent Management Plan. 

In January, the Gorge Commission released the Draft Manage­
ment Plan and prepared for seven workshops and four public hearings. 
Our staff attended all of these, and our Outreach Education Coordina­
tor worked hard to encourage people to testify in support of the Plan 
and to submit written comments to the Gorge Commission. More than 
sixty people, mostly Gorge residents, turned out at the various hearings 
to testify in support of the Plan. 

We have met with Gorge residents, legislators, and county and 
government planning officials to express our concerns and our support 
for the Plan. We've mailed out Action Alerts, correspondence copies, 
and a wealth of information to members and key contacts-over 1,000 
mailings! 

This is a critical time for all of us who care about the long term 
protection of the Gorge. The Permanent Management Plan, scheduled 
f or Gorge Commission adoption in June, will be the guiding force in 
Gorge protection for the next ten years. We want it to be as strong and 
as effective as possible. 

Springtime in the Gorge brings· renewal of the spirit, and with it 
comes the renewal of our commitment to protecting our beautiful Co­
lumbia River Gorge. 

I look forward to seeing you on our Spring Hikes! 

Telephone: (503) 241 -3762 

Gorge Commission and Forest 
Service Work on Revisions of 

Draft Management Plan 

The Columbia River Gorge Commission and the U.S. Forest Service 
are in the final stages of completing the Management Plan for the Na­
tional Scenic Area. The Forest Service produced the Draft Management 
Plan for the Special Management Areas (SMA) in October, 1990. The 
Gorge Commission released its Draft [vianagement Plan for the General 
Management Areas (GMA) in early January, 1991. 

The public comment period on both documents is completed, and 
the Commission and the Forest Service are working on revisions of their 
Draft Plans. For those of you who attended the public hearings and sent 
in written comments, we thank you for your involvement and support. 
The Plans are, for the most part, very well done and carry out the con­
gressional intent of theN ational Scenic Area Act. There are, of course, 
provisions which we would like to see strengthened to more fully pro­
tect and enhance the sensitive resources of the Gorge. 

Both Plans, particularly the Plans for the Gen.eral Management 
Areas, have come under fire from county governments, Gorge residents 
and the State of Washington. Many other Gorge residents and the State 
of Oregon have strongly supported the Plan and have urged that it not be 
weakened. 

Lyle Cherry Orchard Hike, April6, 1991 
Photo: Ken Davis 

-continued on page 2. 



Draft Plan, continued from page 1. 

The present schedule calls for the release of a new draft in early May. 
This document will contain both the SMA and GMA Plans. There will be 
an approximate 30-day public review period during which time written 
comments will be accepted. There will also be a public hearing near the 
end of the review period at a time and place yet to be determined. The 
Commission will consider the submitted comments and make any neces­
sary changes within a short time period. The Commission anticipates 
adoption of the Plan during the second week of June. 

Once adopted, the Plan must be approved by the Secretary of Agri­
culture. Following approval, the six Scenic Area counties have 270 days 
within which to enact land use ordinances consistent with the Plan. The 
Gorge Commission must certify that the ordinances are consistent with 
the Plan. If not, the counties must revise their ordinances. If the counties 
do not enact ordinances meeting the Commission's approval, the Com­
mission has the authority to enact ordinances for the county. Once ordi­
nances have been approved by the Commission, local land use decisions 
are made by the counties. 

We will continue to follow closely the process to assure that the Plan 
adequately meets congressional concerns, and to involve interested 
people in our efforts. For information regarding ways you can help, con­
tact pur Education Outreach Coordinator, Tarnra Lisy, (503)241-3762. 

The 75th Anniversary Celebration of the 
Historic Columbia River Highway: 

The Diamond Jubilee· 

Columbia River Highway between Cascade Locks and Hood 
River, Hood River County. Oregon Historical Society. 

In June, 1916, Oregon's unique, first highway through the Columbia 
Gorge was dedicated with ceremonies at Crown Point and Multnomah 
Falls. The Scenic Highway served well for over fifty years, before being 
bypassed by I-84. 

In 1987, the Oregon Legisrature established the Historic Columbia 
River Highway Advisory Committee to advise and oversee the repair and 
restoration of the useable sections and to prepare a plan to connect aban­
doned segments for hiking and biking trails. 

The Historic Highway Advisory Committee is sponsoring the 75th 
Anniversary Celebration, scheduled for the weekend of June 14, 15 and 
16. The celebration, titled the Diamond Jubilee, includes re-enactments 
of the original dedications, antique cars, Friends of the Gorge 11th Annual 
Hiking weekend, the Corbett "Village Marketplace", and much more. For 
specific events, locations, and times, call Nancy Goss at Northwest Strate­
gies, Inc. (who is cordinating the activities) at (503)241-8383 . Come join 
in the celebration! 
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ELEVENTH ANNUAL GORGE 
HIKING WEEKEND 

The eleventh annual Friends of the Columbia Gorge Hiking Weekend 
will be held on Saturday, June 15, and Sunday, June 16, this year. Many 
hikes ranging from easy to strenuous will be offered as well as alternative 
activities such as biking and rafting. The hikes are free of charge, and the 
general public is invited. Carpools will be made avail able from centraJ.lo­
cations. 

This year ' s Weekend offers new hikes as well as old favorites . Old 
growth forests, waterfalls, wildflowers, Indian rock art, and interesting 
geological formations are among some of the experiences that will be 
available to hiking participants. Walks along the Historic Columbia River 
Highway, in this its 75th year anniversary, will also be featured as part of 
the Weekend activities. A hike for those with disabilities, including 
wheelchair users, will be provided as well. The hikes will be led by expe­
rienced guides, knowledgeable about specific areas of interest, who will 
be able to answer questions and point out special Gorge features of par­
ticular interest. 

This year the After Hike Rendezvous will be entertaining as well as 
informative. Saturday will feature Gorge historian Tony Midsen of Port­
land State University and Rick Zenn of the World Forestry Center in a 
game of "Gorge Trivial Pursuits". On Sunday, Nettie Kuneki of White 
Swan, Washington will demonstrate Klickitat basket making. 

Mark your calendars now and plan on coming with your family and 
friends. You're sure to have a good time participating in one or more of 
the activities available this year. 

Special thanks to chairman Julia Ferreira, brochure designer Marilyn 
Holsinger, rendezvous coordinator Jeanne Norton, and advisor Nancy 
Russell . Thanks also to hike leaders, contributing organizations, and the 
countless volunteers who work with Friends of the Columbia Gorge to 
make this Hiking Weekend wonderful. 

Members of Friends of the Columbia Gorge will be sent copies of the 
complete Hiking Weekend brochure in early May. If you need extra cop­
ies or have questions, call Friends of the Columbia Gorge, (503) 241-
3762. 

Rising Postal Rates Cause 
Budget Crunch 

Would you consider writing a $5.00 check 
for postage? 

The delay of the Management Plan for the National Scenic Area has 
meant that we have had additional time to continue our Education Out­
reach Program to educate people and encourage their participation in the 
Plan drafting process. That is good. However, it has also meant many 
more mailings to interested people, and that is expensive. Not only have 
we continued to mail the latest updates, position papers, and Action Alerts 
to keep everyone informed, but postal rates have gone up, making it a lot 
more expensive. 

We are hoping you will consider writing a $5 check to help us keep 
these important mailings going. 

Send $5.00. Make check payable to Friends of the Columbia Gorge 
(not the Postmaster). 



The "Reynolds Tract," located at the western entrance to the National Scenic 
Area, wiU be managed as a natural area. 

Aerial view of Bridal Veil where a public park is. planned. Photo: Ron Cronin 

Property Acquisitions Help Ensure Preservation of Gorge 
Two recent land acquisitions by The Trust for Public Land have contrib­
uted greatly toward the preservation of valuable scenic and recreational 
property in the Gorge. 

The trust plans to sell the property, which lies in the Special Manage­
ment Area of the National Scenic Area, to the Forest Service. It is in­
tended that the property will be established as a public park and that origi­
nal wetlands and spawning grounds will be restored. 

On January 31, 1991 the 1,380 acre floodplain meadow at the west­
em entrance to the Gorge, known as the "Reynolds Tract", was purchased 
from Reynolds Metals Company. The Trust, in tum, sold it to fhe Forest 
Service for $2.8 million made available from the Land and Water Conser­
vation Fund and directed to. the Gorge with the strong support of Senator 
Mark Hatfield and Congressman Les Aucoin. The area will be managed 
to preserve its natural values and for hiking and fishing. 

We applaud The Trust for Public Land and extend our gratitude for 
the assurance that these scenic properties will be maintained for public 
enjoyment in the future. 

Also, in March 1991, The Trust purchased Bridal Veil, a one-time 
lumber community of 58 acres, approximately 25 miles east of Portland. 

During the FOCG 1991 Hiking Weekend, June 15 and 16, Rose 
Marie Gilbert will lead a hike across the ranch meadowlands of the "Rey­
nolds Tract" down to the Columbia. Look for it when your Hiking Week­
end Brochure arrives. 

Tax Wise Contribution, 
To The Friends of the Columbia Gorge 

The annual contributions received from the membership of the Friends of the Columbia Gorge 
continue to provide the life blood that allows us to sustain our activity at the necessary level for the 
Gorge's protection. Individuals have expressed an interest in gifting property other than cash to the 
Friends. With this in mind, we would like to take the opportunity to present a "tax wise" method of 
making charitable contributions to the Friends. 

Gift of Securities 

As an alternative to giving cash, one can give securities, usually stocks, in which there is a 
substantial capital gain. Such a gift provides a donor with double tax savings. First, one is entitled 
to an income tax deduction equal to the full market value of the gift, and second, one totally avoids 
the obligation to pay capital gains tax on the gain. With capital gains tax rates at today's historic 
high, many investors find this a convenient and painless way to give and to support the cause they 
believe in. 

Over the next several editions of the Friends' newsletter, we will continue to explore the vari­
)US considerations related to making gifts of appreciated property to the Friends. By using a variety 
vf techniques, the gift of closely held stock to the Friends can provide the donor with annuity in­
come, capital gains relief and generous charitable contributions deduction. 

If you are interested in any possible gift plans discussed in our newsletter, please contact our 
office at (503)241-3762. We look forward to hearing from you. 

FOCG 1991 Audit 
Complete 

The audit of the fmancial statement and balance 
sheet of Friends of the Columbia River Gorge for 
the period ending December 31, 1990 has been 
completed. Carol M. Jones, Certified Public 
Accountant, prepared the audit. To quote from 
Ms. Jones' independent auditor report: 

"In my opinion, the financial statements 
referred to above present fairly, in all material 
respects, the fmancial position of Friends of the 
Columbia Gorge, Inc., as of December 31, 1990 
and 1989, and the results of its operations and its 
cash flows for the years then ended in conformity 
with generally accepted accounting principles." 

Thanks go to Helen Ehelebe, our office 
bookkeeper, and Mike Ryan, Treasurer. Copies 
of the financial statement are available in our 
office for review. 
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GORGE OLD-TIMER'S CORNER 

Lillian Hilts, 
Inspiration To A Community 

A Washington State special task force held a 
hearing in the early 1980's concerning Co­
lumbia River Gorge management. Speakers 
debated the merits of management by local 
governments versus a partnership of local, 
state and federal governments. 

During that hearing, standing at the mi- . 
crophone in the White Salmon hearings room 
was an impressive gray-haired woman, Lillian 
Hilts. She spoke in a clear, quiet voice, empha­
sizing her desire to have the scenic beauty of 
the Columbia River Gorge preserved. 

She addressed some anxieties expressed 
by prior speakers about the federal 
government's authority to condemn property. 
Such fears could not be the basis for a sound 
decision on the most effective way to protect 
the Gorge, she pointed out, because all levels 
of government, local, state and federal , have 
condemnation authority. She then sighted a 
non-federal condemnation case of which she 
had personal knowledge. 

Lillian's comments at this stage of the 
discussion on Gorge management were impor­
tant in clearing up some misconceptions which 
blocked the path to a suitable solution. The 
National Scenic Area Act later passed which 
has specific limitations on eminent domain. 

Lillian Hilt ' s remarks were founded on a 
background of experience gained during a long 
life of community service. She was at this time in 
her mid-eighties. She spoke with ease and con­
viction to an audience containing neighbors and 
friends, some of whom disagreed with her point 
of view. However, she was always able to ex­
press herself directly, but in a manner which kept 
her friendships intact. 

Her love for the Gorge began when Lillian 
·and her husband Leon Hilts moved to White 
Salmon in 1946. Later, Leon Hilts was appointed 
to the Columbia Gorge Commission. This was 
the beginning of Lillian's unflagging interest in 
Gorge protection. Lillian Hilts has been de­
scribed by one who recalls those years as a, "wise 
and thoughtful person on Gorge issues who pro­
vided good counsel while working with her hus­
band on efforts to preserve the scenic Gorge." 

Wherever Lillian Hilts lived, she took on the 
jobs that needed doing . Prior to their move to 
White Salmon, the couple owned ranches as well 
as fruit packing and cold storage plants in Tieton, 
Washington. Lillian managed these plants along 
with her husband. After moving to White 
Salmon they purchased Mt. Adams Forest Prod­
ucts, a Bingen sawmill, where she became the 
bookkeeper. 

Come join us for the 1991 Annual Summer Picnic 
at The Shire 

Date: Sunday, July 28 
Place: The Shire 

Mark your calender NOW! The Shire is a private nature preserve on theW ashington shore of the 
Columbia River, just across from Multnomah Falls. The green lawn is perfect for picnicking, and it 
slopes down to a beautiful bay, just right for swimming. Bring your friends , family, beach balls, 
binoculars for bird watching, and a big picnic basket. 

This will be the last time the Friends Annual Summer Picnic will be held at The Shire. Mem­
bers who have not yet been to this marvelous spot are in for a treat. It is not open to the public, and 
the annual Friends picnic is a rare opportunity to visit this serene and special place. 

We will be sending you more details and a reminder as the date approaches . 

Lillian Hilts 
Soon she was deeply involved in commu­

nity activities, chairing the Citizens' Advisory 
Committee of the White Salmon Valley 
Schools. Her leadership in the 1960's was in­
valuable to passing a local school bond which 
allowed for the construction of Columbia High 
School. She also chaired the county Red Cross 
blood program and was an active volunteer at 
Skyline Hospital. · 

Lillian Hilts died at the age of 87 on De­
cember 8, 1984. Friends remember her as one 
who constantly focused on needs of the people 
of her community. Add to that Lillian's role as 
a visionary for the Columbia River Gorge, and 
one has a picture of the ideal public servant. 

FOCG Welcomes New 
Board Member 

Greg Bessert brings tax expertise and business 
experience to the Friends' Board. Greg has re­
located his family and redirected his career in 
the last ten years . He graduated in engineering 
and operated a construction company in the 
midwest. Recently, he obtained a law degree 
from Gonzaga University and an advanced tax 
degree from the University of Florida. 

He is now a partner in the Vancouver flrm 
of Williams, Kastner and Gibbs. He serves on 
the board of the newly created Columbia Land 
Trust for southwestern Washington. 

He and his wife, Margaret, and their three 
children, all under six years of age, live in 
Battle Ground, Washington. 

We welcome all his skills and his warm 
sense of humor. 



1991 Annual Meeting 

Anniversaries Commemorated 

Birthday cake, balloons and celebration 
marked the Friends' 1991 Annual Meeting on 
March 7th. The seventy-fifth artniversary of the 
Historic Columbia River Highway and the tenth 
anniversary of the Friends we~e both com­
memorated. 

The past seventy-five years of the highway 
were visually captured by the multi-media 
production, Samuel Hill's Civilized Wilder­
ness: The Columbia River Highway. 1913-15 , 
by Don Hunter and Patty Krier. The present 
plans for th~ highway were detailed by Lewis 
McArthur, chairman of the Historic Columbia 
River Highway Citizen's Advisory Committee: 

We all enjoyed learning of Samuel Hill's 
passion for automobiles and road building. His 
passion is best exemplified by his building of 
Maryhill. Automobiles could drive up to each 
entrance and unload guests or drive through his 
home. Samuel Hill envisioned the "drive­
through" long before McDonalds. 

Our volunteer of the year, Martha Ped­
ersen, was presented with a framed Ron Cronin 
photograph of the Gorge. Martha is the artist 
who designed our wildflower sJ;!irts which are 
sold all over the country. These shirts serve as a 
source of funds and publicity for our organiza­
tion. 

Volunteer of the year, Martha Pedersen, graphic 
designer-artist. Thank you Martha! 

Feature Hike of the Quarter 
With Don & Roberta Lowe 

The Weldon Wagon Trail 

As you follow the 3.6 mile long Weldon Wagon Road, which begins at Husum a few miles 
north of the Hood River Bridge, you experience some local history, observe views of farm­
lands and mountains, and, if you act soon, savor the pleasures of spring. 

You can expect to be delighted by impressive displays of dogwood and balsarnroot 
near the end of April. Also interesting, but in a considerably more sobering way, is the 
possible (0.5 mile, level) side trip to a Native American cemetery. One of the graves is of 

· Jacob Hunt, Sr., a chief of the Klickitats, who lived to be 109 years old! 

One-third of the hike is along rustic unpaved roads which can only be driven when dry 
weather permits. The route is bordered by private property so you should plan to begin from 
Washington Hwy 141. On foot you will enjoy wildflowers and other delights you would 
never spot from a vehicle. Note that you should also be on the watch for ticks, poision oak 
and rattlesnakes. If you stay on the trail you shouldn't come into contact with the first two; 
as for the snakes, just watch where you walk and sit, and keep in mind that they aren't all that 
quick either, especially when aroused from a nap! The elevation gain is about 1,500 feet. 
The grade, although persistent for the most of the fmal1.8 miles, is never steep. 

From Portland, drive on Washington 14 for 22.3 miles east of the Bridge of the Gods or 
1.5 miles west of the Hood River Bridge, (bridge toll is 50 cents), to the road to Washington 
141 and Trout Lake at the east end of the bridge over the White Salmon River. After 2.2 
miles, stay left on Washington 141. Continue north 3.9 miles to a large sign on your right 
(east) that identifies the start of the Weldon Wagon Road at Husum. This marker is at un­
paved Indian Creek Road, just before the bridge over Rattlesnake Creek. Drive another 0.2 
miles to a large parking strip off the east side of the highway just north of the span over the 
rambunctious White Salmon River. 

Walk the 0.2 miles back to the start of the Weldon Wagon Trail and head east. This 
route originally was completed in 1911 and most likely was part of the "apple boom" that 
occurred in the area during the first two decades of the 1911's. Four -tenths mile from the 
highway, cross a cattle guard, and just beyond it, stay left at a fork. Here the surface of the 
road changes from lightly graveled to dirt. After 0.2 mile stay left again and then in another 
0.4 mile turn right, again following the sign to the Weldon Wagon Trail. (The road that con­
tinues straight, left, here ends at the cemetery.) In 0.2 mile look for a sign on your right just 
before the road makes a little dip. Follow the wide trail that is thickly carpeted with decidu­
ous leaves for another 0.2 mile to its merge with an old road bed. The Weldon Wagon Trail, 
named for one of the two men who originally built the route, was re-opened one year ago, 
and thanks to the work of Dan Jagelski of the Klickitat County Paths and Trails program. 

After a couple of hundred feet round the corner onto a more open slope where you 'II 
have the first of the views down onto the Salmon River Valley, stay right (straight) where a 
road heads steeply uphill. At 3.2 miles curve left, make the fmal traverse and then curve 
right and follow the thickly leafed route 0.1 mile to a clearing and the Bearing Tree, an 
embattled oak that was first inscribed by surveyors in 1888. 

To reach the uppermost end of the Wagon Trail, continue east, along the fence line for 
the final 0.2 mile. 



6 

The Dalles Interchange 
Consider the Alternatives 

The Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) ·has proposed con­
struction of a full interchange northwest of The Dalles, providing access to 
and from I -84 near Chenoweth Creek. The present access is a limited inter­
change only providing an eastbound exit and a westbound entrance. 

The purpose of the new interchange is to provide access to The Dalles 
industrial area, as well as to the new Columbia River Gorge National Sce­
nic Area Interpretive Center. A Citizen's Advisory Committee (CAC) was 
formed and is comprised of local organizations and public interest groups. 
Its function is to represent the public interest to ODOT and to inform the 
public about this project. Friends of the Columbia Gorge is a member of 
the CAC. 

ODOT's first proposed location of the interchange (Alternative 1) is 
partially within in the General Management Area (GMA) of the Columbia 
River Gorge National Scenic Area. The Gorge Commission has prelimi­
narily designated this GMA area as range/agricultural. The land, privately 
owned, has been offered as a donation for the interchange if Alternative 1 is 
built. 

Alternative 1 violates the Columbia River Gorge National Scenic Area 
Act, as it does not protect or enhance the scenic, cultural or natural re­
sources. It converts resource land to transportation uses . Furthermore, the 
Act requires that commercial development be encouraged to locate inside 
the urban areas. Commercial development will undoubtedly occur at this 
interchange if permitted to locate here, and there are local efforts to accom­
plish this. The CityofThe Dalles and Wasco County, as well as many local 
residents, publicly support a change in the Urban Area Boundary. 

Urban Area Boundaries w.ere set by Congress and they were not arbi­
trarily drawn. This Urban Area Boundary follows Chenoweth Creek, a 
natural dividing line between rural and urban land uses, and it follows the 
Urban Growth Boundary approved by the Land Conservation and Devel­
opment Commission. 

Alternative 1 is also inconsistent with the Oregon Statewide Planning 
Goals 3, 5 and 14. Goal 3 requires preservation and maintenance of agri­
culturallands. GoalS requires conservation of open space and protection 
of natural and scenic resources. Goal14 requires orderly and efficient tran­
sitions from rural to urban land uses. Expansion of the Urban Growth 
Boundary to encompass the interchange will convert rural lands and en­
courage urban sprawl. 

The Columbia River Gorge Historic Highway, a National Historic 
Site, would have to be widened to accommodate traffic flow under Alter­
native 1. Section 4(f) of the Federal Highway Act, requires that no high­
way project be approved if it alters or uses any portion of a Historic Site 
and if a feasible and prudent alternative exists. Alternative 1 will alter the 
Historic Highway and a prudent and feasible alternative exists. Therefore, 
Alternative 1 cannot be chosen under Section 4(f) of the Federal Highway 
Act. 

ODOT, at the urging of the CAC and FOCG board member, Sherry 
Grove, proposed examining other alternatives that exist within the Urban 
Area and do not alter the Historic Highway. One of those alternatives, 
Alternative 2, is located east of Chenoweth Creek just inside the Urban 
Area. This proposal will still provide access to the Interpretive Center, the 
industrial area, and the west end of the city of The Dalles without convert­
ing resource land. 

The major obstacle to Alternative 2 being chosen is there is no com­
mitment to donate land and/or funds for the project. ODOT does not have 
any plans to request federal funding. 

If community leaders are truly interested in providing access, not just 
promoting expansion of commercial development where it does not belong, 
donations of lands and funds for Alternative 2 should be encouraged. 

( 
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WHAT'S HAPPENING IN THE GORGE 
April 

Maryhill Museum: Maryhill opens its 1991 
.eason with Checkmate: Chess Sets from 
Great American Collections, March 15 
through July 15, a collection of rare and unique 
chess sets from around the world. Call for in­
formation and times, (509)773-3733. 

25th. Gorge 400: Herman Creek to Eagle 
Creek. Sponsored by the Lake Oswego Rec­
reation Department. Meet 8:45 a.m. at Lewis & 
Clark State Park, Exit 18 off 1-84. For more in­
formation call, (503)636-9673. 

27th. Starvation, Warren, & McCord 
Creeks. Led by Nancy Russell, wildflower 
expert. Hike 1s part of FOCG Spring Series of 
Sensationally Scenic Saturdays. See lower box 
for information. 

28th. Northwest Trails '91 The Hiking Fair. 
A one-day event featuring over 40 hiking clubs, . 
conservation agencies, equipment experts, 
guides and authors presented by the World For­
estry Center and Recreational Equipment In cor­
porated, 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., admission is $3.00 
for adults & $2.00 for students and seniors. For 
more information, call the Education Depart­
ment at the World Forestry Center, (503)228-
1367. 

28th. Columbia Gorge Audubon Society 
Bird-a-thon. The chapter's main fundraiser in 
an ali-day field trip with the goal of sighting as 
many bird species as possible. Meet at 8 a.m. at 
the Hood River Co . Museum, carpool from 
there. Bring lunch, binoculars, and birdbooks. 
B ird-a-thon coordinator: Kate Ferguson 
'(503)386-3595 . 

May 

4th. Hood River Mountain Meadow. Led by 
Jerry lgo, Mid-Columbia Native Plant Society 
specialist. Hike is part of FOCG Spring Series 
of Sensationally Scenic Saturdays. See lower 
box for information. 

5th. Columbia Gorge Audubon Society Field 
Trip: A hike up Grey back Mountain. Meet at 
convenience store on Washington side of Hood 
River bridge at 8 a.m. From there carpool up 
the Klickitat River to Greyback Mountain. This 
will be a long hike, so come prepared with food, 
drink, warm clothes, etc. Trip leader: Robin 
Dobson (503)386-6396. 

8th. Columbia Gorge Audubon membership 
meeting. All interested people welcome . . Care 
Corner, Hood River, 7:00p.m. Program: Trap­
ping and releasing antelope and big horn sheep 
in Oregon. Contact person, Laurie Smith, 
(503)386-6396. 

11th. Mitchell Point Loop. Led by Elinor 
Levin, Mazama pathfinder and conservationist. 
Hike is part of FOCG Spring Series of Sensa­
tionally Scenic Saturdays. See lower box for 
information. 

18th. Nesika Loop. Led by Mary Mason, 
Trails Clubber and Tryon Creek Park guide . . 
Hike is part of FOCG Spring Series of Sensa­
tionally Scenic Saturdays. See lower box for 
information. 

25th. Dog Mountain. Led by Tim Hibbitts, 
political pundit and Gorge lover. Hike is part of 
FOCG Spring Series of Sensationally Scenic 
Saturdays. See lower box for information. 

Lunch break on the Catherine Creek Hike, March 30, 1991. 
Photo: Ken Davis 

June 

1st. Angel's Rest Via Wahkeena Falls. Led 
by Jean Siddall, rare and endangered plant ex­
pert. Hike is part of FOCG Spring Series of 
Sensationally Scenic Saturdays. See lower box 
for information. 

6th. Hamilton Mountain. Sponsored by Lake 
Oswego Recreation Department. Meet 8:45 
a.m. at Lewis & Clark State Park, Exit 18 off 1-
84. For more information, call (503)636-9673. 

8th. Hamilton Mountain. Led by Debbie 
Craig, FOCG Chair. Hike is part of FOCG 
Spring Series of Sensationally Scenic Satur­
days. See lower box for information. 

9th. Wildflowers of the Columbia Gorge. A 
bus tour with Russ Jolley, sponsored by the 
World Forestry Center. All day. Cost is $54. 
For more information, call (503)228-1367. 

12th. Columbia Gorge Audubon Society 
membership meeting. All interested people 
welcome. Care Corner, Hood River, 7:00p.m. 
Contact person, Laurie Smith, (503)386-6396. 

14, 15, and 16th. Diamond Jubilee -75th 
Anniversary Celebration of Historic Colum­
bia Highway. See article on page 2 for details. 
Come join in the festivities! 

15 and 16th. Friends of the Columbia Gorge 
11th Annual Hiking Weekend. See article on 
page 2 for details. 

July 28th. FOCG Annual Summer Picnic at 
The Shire. Last chance. Mark your calender 
now! 

If you know of upcoming events that we should 
include, send a note with a brief description and 
the date. c/o FOCG, Tamra Lisy, 319 SW 
Washington, #301 , Portland, Oregon 97204 
(503)241-3762. Deadline for Summer news­
letter Is June lOth. 

Spring Series of Sensationally Scenic Saturdays. This is a series of eleven day-hikes sponsored by Friends of the Columbia Gorge. We have success­
fully completed our first two! The hike up Catherine Creek West on March 30th -that beautiful sunny weekend -attracted 66 people and was a wonder­
ful outing! 

These are designed as hikes, so participants should be in good physical condition. All hikes are free-of-charge and carpools are available from the 
Department of Transportation parking lot, NE 60th & Glisan, Portland, at 9 a.m. Second meeting places are at 10 a.m. to accommodate persons outside 
the Portland area. For more information and a complete listing of the hikes, please call FOCG, (503)241-3762. 
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MISSION STATEMENT 

Friends of the Columbia Gorge shall 
vigorously protect the scenic, natural, 
cultural, historic and recreational 
values of the Columbia River Gorge, 
encourage compatible economic devel­
opment within the urban areas, and 
educate people about the Gorge in 
order to gain the public support neces­
sary for effective implementation of the 
National Scenic Area Act. 

Staff 

Paulette Carter Bartee 
ExecuJive Director 

Gary K. Kahn 
Kristen Peck:nold 

Land Use Counsel 
Tamra Lisy 

Education OuJreach Coordinator 
Helen Ehelebe 

Bookkeeper/Office Assistant 
Marna Moore 

Receptionist/Clerk · 

Board of Directors 

Debbie Craig, Chairman 
Nancy N. Russell, Chairman Emeritus 
Michael P. Ryan, Treasurer 
Jeanne Norton, Secretary 
Michael Adler 
William Bell 
Gregory P. Bessert 
Broughton H. Bishop 
Bowen Blair, Jr. 
Susan Cady 
Phyllis Oausen 
Julia Ferreira 
Sherry R. Grove 
Timothy L. Hibbitts 
Samuel E. Johnson 
Elmer Lierman 
Kate McCarthy 
Nancie McGraw 
Sandra Mershon 
Kate Mills 
Yvonne Montchalin 
Mary Vranizan 

Newsletter Contributors 

Tarrira Lisy, Editor 
Paulette Carter Bartee 
Greg Bessert 
Phyllis Oausen 
Debbie Craig 
Ken Denis 
Sherry Grove 
Gary Kahn 
Don and Roberta Lowe 
Kathleen Maloney 
Sandra Mershon 
Kristen Peck:nold 
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MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS 
Friends of the Columbia Gorge thanks the following people who have made memo­

rial contributions since our last newsletter. 

In memory of Lillian Hilts: 
anonymous 

In memory of Alyce Decker Jones: 
Richard and Helen Ehelebe 

In memory of Gordon Weber: 
Anita C. Eikrem 

In memory of Martha Strohecker: 
Elizabeth B. Martin 

In memory of Howard Rogers: 
Bette Lou Karamanos 

Friends of the Columbia Gorge greatly appreciates the efforts and services of volun­
teers. We would like to take this opportunity to thank the following people for their 
support and contributions: 

Key Lithograph for the printing of our Annual Meeting invitation. 

Robert & Betsy Querry and Jeanne Norton for the map showing 
recent acquisitions presented at our Annual Meeting. 


